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The Swan Hill Library will 
be closed from 1pm to 
5.30pm on Thursday 
December.  

 

We apologise for any 
inconvenience.  
 

For Learning, For Leisure, For Life 

December 2024 
Library Newsletter 

Christmas Operating Times 

Swan Hill Library will close at 3pm on Tuesday, 24 December and            

re-open at 10am on Thursday, 2 January. Robinvale Library will close at 

6pm on Monday, 23 December and re-open at 2pm on Monday, 6 

January.  

You are welcome to borrow extra items so you have plenty to read during 

the holiday period. No items will be due for return during the time the 

library is closed.  

If you are going away, the loan period for items can be extended - just ask 

one of our friendly library staff. Items can also be returned in the after-

hours chute, while the library is closed. 

You can renew your items online. You can also ring the library on        

5036 2480 or email us at: library@swanhill.vic.gov.au In your message 

please include your name, library card number and request to renew your 

items.  

You can also borrow e-books, e-audio books, movies, music and 

magazines through the library’s online resources such as Hoopla, 

BorrowBox, uLibrary, Newsstand and LOTE4Kids. 

 

Library staff would like to wish everyone a very           

Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year!  

See you in 2025. 
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Coming soon 
 

Bellevue                  

Robin Cook 

Whispers of the Dead 

Lin Anderson  

Coffin Island  

Kate Ellis  

Christmas Duet  

Debbie Macomber 

Texas Murders 

James Patterson  

 

 

 

 

 

 Twist of Fate 

Karly Lane   

Revenge of Rome 

Simon Scarrow 

           Trial By Fire         

Danielle Steel 

Remember When  

Mary Balogh 

Finding Joy in Oyster 

Bay                           

Susan Duncan 

 

 

 

 

BorrowBox e-audiobook of the month 
19th Christmas 
James Patterson 

 

As the holidays approach, Detective 
Lindsay Boxer and her friends in the 
Women’s Murder Club have much to 
celebrate. Crime is down. The medical 
examiner’s office is quiet. Even the 
courts are showing some Christmas 
spirit. And the news cycle is so slow that 
journalist Cindy Thomas is on 
assignment to tell a story about the true 
meaning of the season for San 
Francisco.  

Then a fearsome criminal known only 
as “Loman” seizes control of the 
headlines. He is planning a deadly 
surprise for Christmas morning. And he 
has commissioned dozens of criminal 
colleagues to take actions that will mask 
his plans. All that Lindsay and the SFPD 
can figure out is that Loman’s greed — 
for riches, for bloodshed, for attention — 
is limitless.  

Solving crimes never happens on 
schedule, but as this criminal 
mastermind unleashes credible threats 
by the hour, the month of December is 
upended for the Women’s Murder Club. 
Avoiding tragedy is the only holiday 
miracle they seek.  

 Find out what’s happening at the Library 

     Visit library.swanhill.vic.gov.au 

    or like us on Facebook or Instagram! 

Featured BorrowBox e-books for December 
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uLibrary e-audio book of the month 

Knitter Knatters 

Knit, crochet, sew & 

chat! Every Tuesday 

morning from 10am-

12pm.  

Jigsaw Club 

Open to people aged 

16 +, the Jigsaw Club 

meets every Thursday 

from 2pm to 4pm.  

U3A 

Discussion and writing 

group.  

1st & 3rd Thursdays    

of the month from 

11.30 am.  

Scrabble Club 

The Scrabble Club 

meets every Tuesday, 

from 2pm to 4pm. 

Book Chat 

Open to people aged 

16+, the Book Chat 

group meets at the 

Library every second 

Wednesday of the 

month, 7pm-8.30pm. 

Toy Library 

Borrow toys and  

educational resources 

for babies, toddlers 

and children.  

Fridays: 11am to 12pm 

Saturdays: 10am to 

11.30am 

First Wednesday of the 

month, 11am to 12pm 

Contact Sharyn on 

0427 847486. 

Hoopla Digital: Movies of the month! 

https://library.swanhill.vic.gov.au/2021/12/hoopla/ 

Participants can enter the competition by borrowing any eAudiobook via 

the uLibrary platform. The giveaway is open to all Swan Hill Regional 

Library members and the competition will run from 18
 
November 2024 

until the 12
 
January 2025.  

Download the uLibrary app onto your device and happy listening! 

https://library.swanhill.vic.gov.au/2021/11/ulibrary/ 

https://library.swanhill.vic.gov.au/2021/12/hoopla/
https://library.swanhill.vic.gov.au/2021/11/ulibrary/
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Swan Hill Library 

Storytimes 2025: 

Move and Groove 

10.30am on       

Wednesday  8, 15,22 

and 29 January. 

 

Baby Rhyme Time 

10.30am on Friday 3, 

10, 17, 24, 31 January. 

 

Saturday Storytime 

Will resume at 10.30 

am on Saturday 8    

February 2025. 

 

A big thank you to our 

wonderful Storytime 

volunteers and guests 

who have conducted 

Saturday Storytime 

sessions or Twilight 

Tales throughout 2024: 

Erin, Nic, Helen, Rita, 

Alison, Michelle,     

Denise, Tim, Deborah 

& Leigh 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Last Storytimes for 2024 

The last Move and Groove session at the Swan Hill Library for 2024 will be 

on Wednesday, 18 December at 10.30am.   

The last Baby Rhyme Time session at the Swan Hill Library for 2024 will be 

on Friday, 20 December at 10.30am.  

      Visit library.swanhill.vic.gov.au 

  or like us on Facebook or Instagram! 

 Find out what’s happening at the Library 
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Handmade       

Christmas library 

bags for sale 

If you need an idea for 

a Christmas gift, how 

about a handmade      

library bag?  

Bags are only $4 each, 

with all proceeds going 

to the Australian 

Cancer Council.  

A huge thank you to 

our wonderful library 

patrons who donated 

their time and spare 

material to make these 

lovely bags for our     

customers. And they're 

so handy you can use 

them for more library 

books!  

Need an idea for a 

Christmas gift? How 

about a local history 

book?  The Swan Hill 

Library currently has 

several local history 

titles for sale, ranging 

from $12 to $35 (cash 

only please).   

‘Libby’ Christmas & holiday activities 

Local History 

books for sale 



Rain or Shine, the Swan Hill Library's 16 Days of 

Activism StoryWalk Was a Success!  

Despite the recent wet weather, our StoryWalk event 

found a cozy home inside the Swan Hill Library, where 

46 children and 35 adults gathered for a day of fun and 

learning.  

The event featured captivating storytelling, an engaging 

activity, and refreshing fruit cups  -  courtesy of the 

Swan Hill District Gender Equity Network (SHDGEN). 

Special thanks go to Marina from Victoria Police, who 

delighted the audience by reading Bold Australian 

Girl by Jess Black, and sharing insights about her role 

as a police officer.  

We’re grateful for the wonderful support from SHDGEN 

and Mallee Family Care, who helped make the day 

such a success. It was great to see so many people join 

us for this meaningful and memorable event!  

16 Days of Activism @ the Swan Hill Library  
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16 Days of Activism @ the Robinvale Library  

16 Days of Activism StoryWalk in Robinvale – A Great Success!  

On a beautiful morning in Robinvale, the 16 Days of Activism StoryWalk brought together 66 

children and 27 adults from Euston Public School, St. Mary’s School Robinvale, Murray     

Valley Aboriginal Co-operative (MVAC), and the Robinvale District Health Service (RDHS) 

Playgroup.  

The day kicked off with a high-energy Move & Groove session led by Heiata from Robinvale 

Library, setting the tone for an engaging morning. Participants then embarked on a vibrant 

StoryWalk featuring "I Want to Be a Superhero" by Breanna Humes, weaving inspiration 

around the Robinvale College oval.  

Danielle from Victoria Police and Cara from Ambulance Victoria added an exciting touch,     

bringing along their emergency vehicles for inspection  -  complete with sirens! Danielle also          

captivated the audience by reading the picture book Bold Australian Girl, written by Jess 

Black, sparking conversations about courage and self-belief.  

The RDHS team contributed a fantastic range of play equipment, ensuring the children had 

plenty of fun. Adding to the enjoyment, Modester from RDHS arrived with delicious fruit cups, 

which were a hit with everyone.  

Educators shared overwhelmingly positive feedback and expressed enthusiasm about         

participating again in 2025.  

A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of this event, from organizers to 

attendees  -  it was truly a morning to remember!  
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Robinvale Library news 

Brigid from Mallee Reads and RMIT University held a book 

club event at the Robinvale library on Wednesday 27
        

November at 5pm.  

The club was a small and interactive group that found the 

book Mallee Girl by Jennifer Scoullar to be interesting and 

very much fiction. (A lot happened in the span of two 

weeks!) All participants enjoyed the event and look          

forward to future book clubs gatherings.  

if you think you'd be interested in joining a book club with 

Robinvale Library next year, contact Heiata or Toneea at 

lib-rob@swanhill.vic.gov.au or call the Robinvale Library on 

5036 2461 during library opening hours.  

Robinvale Library Book Club 

Robyn Howarth Author Talk @ Robinvale Library 
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Lake Boga author Robyn Howarth was delighted to visit the Robinvale    

Library to talk about her book Faraday : a community rediscovered.   

As a former Maternal Child Health nurse in the region, it was also a great 

opportunity for Robyn to catch up with old friends.  

Robyn was the eldest of six female students, who along with their young 

female teacher, were kidnapped from the tiny Faraday Primary School in 

1972. It has taken Robyn 52 years to acknowledge with pride that she 

came from Faraday and was educated at Faraday State School 797.  

If you would like to borrow Robyn’s deeply personal book, please ask the 

friendly staff at the Robinvale Library to hold it for you.  



 

Big Summer 

Read @ the 

Robinvale         

Library! 

Robinvale Library news 

Big Summer Read 

starts at the       

Robinvale Library on 

2  December.  

If you are aged 5-18 

years, come in to the 

library to register for 

this program. 

Read 10 books or for 

10 hours.  

Return the completed 

reading log to go in 

our major prize     

drawer! 

Contact the         

Robinvale Library on 

5036 2461 for more 

information or pop in 

to register.  

 

School Holiday 

Activities @ the 

Robinvale         

Library! 

Follow us on the 

Swan Hill Regional 

Library Facebook 

page to see what’s 

coming up for the 

January school       

holidays.  

The full program will 

be in the January 

newsletter or you can 

pick up a program 

from the Robinvale 

Library.  

 

Robinvale Library will close at 6pm on Monday, 23 December 

and re-open at 2pm on Monday, 3 January 2025.  

 

 

 

Heiata & Toneea wish everyone a very Merry Christmas          

& a Happy New Year! Page 13 
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Murray River 

Counci  Library 

staff would all     

like to wish       

everyone  a Merry 

Christmas             

&                                       

a Happy New 

Year! 

See you in 2025. 



 

Barham Library News 
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Cryptic Crossword Fun @ Barham Library 

The Cryptic Crossword workshops run every Friday afternoon at 1.30pm.    
Participants are enjoying learning the tricks to easily solve these elusive      
puzzles whilst enjoying each other’s company.  iPads are available for use.          
Afternoon tea is available.  

Move & Groove 

Move & Groove has once again seen 
the children enjoy some lovely stories 
read by Joy our wonderful volunteer 
and the creation of  some beautiful 
craft.   

Move & Groove is on every Thursday 
morning at 10.30am until 11.30am.  

BARHAM LIBRARY 

 

Social Book Chat 

Every Tuesday at 11am 

Bring along a coffee 

and the book you’re 

currently reading 

(instant coffee is also 

available).  

Chat about what’s a 

good read or just listen 

in. 

Move and Groove 

Thursday at 10.30am 

Songs, dance, 

storytime and craft for 

toddlers and pre-

schoolers! 

Saturday Storytime 

Second Saturday of 
the month at 10.30 am 

Storytime and craft in 

a fun learning 

environment.  

Cryptic Crosswords 

Friday at 1.30pm. 
Ipads are available for 
use. Afternoon tea 
supplied.  

Be Connected & Digital Mentoring 

We continue to take bookings for Digital Help for people with their devices etc. 

through our partnership with Be Connected and the Digital Mentoring program 

and we welcome all enquiries.  

Saturday Storytime 

Saturday 8 November we heard the 
story “Birdsong by the Billabong” by 
Maura Finn & Cate James and then 
the children created their own     
swooping Magpies. 

Christmas Storytime will be held at 
10.30 on Saturday 14 December.   

(see page 15 for more details).  

School Holiday Program 

There will be a special Science themed 
school holiday activity during the     
summer holidays at the Barham       
Library. Watch our Facebook Page for 
further information and bookings      
details.  

Barham High School Young Mentors 

Our Young Mentors from the Barham High School and the Mentees are having 

two catch up days on 29 November and 6 December.  This will provide an     

opportunity for a follow up on the very successful Young Mentor sessions held 

recently at the Barham Library.  

Social Book Chat Group 

The Social Book Chat group has been meeting every Tuesday morning at 
11.00am and enjoy catching up on what everyone is reading and lots of        
discussion on current events.  Everyone is welcome to join in.  



Swan Hill Regional Library 
library.swanhill.vic.gov.au 

53 Campbell Street, Swan Hill   

Phone: 03 5036 2480 Email: library@swanhill.vic.gov.au 

This service is provided by the Swan Hill Rural City Council 

‘Faraday : a community rediscovered’ Robyn Howarth author talk 

‘Of Service’ Jenani Therone artist / author talk 

Local author Robyn Howarth 

spoke about her book 

‘Faraday : a community       

rediscovered’ at the Swan 

Hill Library in November.  

A deeply personal story, 

Robyn’s book can be        

borrowed from your library 

branch.  

We wish Robyn well in the 

remained of her book tour 

across the state, including a 

upcoming  visit to the        

Barham Library Branch.  

Contact the Barham Library 

for more information on 

1300 087 004. 

Acclaimed Melbourne artist &   

author Jenani Therone was 

warmly welcomed back to the 

Swan Hill Library to speak about 

the journey of making her          

incredible fine art tribute to        

returned veterans,  ‘Of Service’. 

‘Of Service’ can be requested to 

borrow from your library branch.  

Work Placement : Umer Elahi 

 
Swan Hill Library staff were delighted to host Swan Hill College 

student Umer Elahi recently for a work placement. Umer enjoyed 

his experience at the library and we wish him well in his future   

endeavours.  


